Grading Policy
    Tests: There will be at least three, most likely several more, 100 point tests per 9 weeks. Tests will consist of a variety of testing methods, including matching, multiple-choice, fill-in-the-blank, and essay. Since the majority of evaluative tests are multiple choice, our tests will lean in this direction.  However, I feel that essay questions are the best way for me as a teacher to really evaluate my own teaching methods. So, I will include at least a couple of these on each test.   

     Homework/Vocabulary Grade:  Every Friday each student will be required to show their homework, or vocabulary for a 10 point grade. The majority of science and biology is really just learning a second language, so vocabulary is extremely important. At the end of the 9 weeks, the Homework/Vocabulary grade will be totaled & averaged as a test grade. Since there are only 9 weeks (so that would just be a total of 90 points), those students who have a total of over 80 points, will get the other 10 points awarded to give them a possible 100 points to be averaged as a test score. This could be a very big boost in their grade, so the Homework/Vocabulary grade is very important. 
     Leaf Collection:  During the first 9 weeks, each student is required to create a leaf collection of at least 25 leaves. These should be labeled with their common and scientific name.  They will be worth 3 points each for a total of 75 points. These can collected and placed into Ziploc bags, or glued to poster board.    
     Biology Minute: Each student will be required to give at least one, one minute presentation each 9 weeks. This will be worth 25 points. Each student will be given a form with the format and subject at least 2 weeks prior to their assigned presentation date. This will allow the student ample time to research their subject. We will begin class each day with the student presenting their “Biology Minute”. Not only will the student presenting be graded, but the other students could LOSE part of their “Biology Minute” points by not paying attention, being disruptive, or disrespectful during their fellow classmate’s presentation. Laughing and being unruly during a “Biology Minute” will result in a loss of points.
Extra Credit

Scavenger Hunt: Each student will be issued a Scavenger Hunt List at the beginning of each 9 weeks. These lists include animals, birds, plants, and trees that the student may either bring a sample of the specimen or a digital picture for ½ point of extra credit.  This will be added to their total points accumulated, before the average is taken.  
